
ALS Subcommittee 

Meeting Agenda 

20 March 2024 

10:00 a.m. 

 

Call to Order and Approval of Previous Minutes 

The March ALS Subcommittee was called to order at 10:02 a.m. by Dr. Jeff Fillmore. A motion 
to approve the January 2024 minutes was made by Robby May and seconded by Colleen Lull. 
The minutes were approved.  

Old Business 

 Researching effectiveness of protocol orientation – after speaking with Luis, this project 
will not be moving forward at this time.  

 State Content Courses update – working on developing the content. The estimate is that 
there will be 8 hours of content plus the protocol updates. Anticipated release date of 
May 1st.  

 ALS Committee Roster  
o New members – Megan Barnum has been approved as a voting member of the 

ALS Subcommittee.  
o Updating the roster – we are still making sure that there is equal representation of 

all jurisdictions and education programs.  

New Business 

 Precepting Sites Charging Students to Precept – Dr. Chizmar proposed that the group 
ensure that there is evidence that this is happening now, and if it is found to be happening 
that the committee write a letter to SEMSAC on the issue.  

 Proposal of new committee projects 
o There will be some outputs from the crisis intervention workgroup that Dr. 

Chizmar would like for the committee to look at after the document has been 
released  

o Dr. Chizmar is looking for volunteers to be on camera to deliver the content in the 
protocol updates  

o Dr. Chizmar is also looking for ideas on new formats to deliver the protocol 
updates  

Announcements 

 ALS renewals end April 30th – ALS clinicians are encouraged to have their applications 
in prior to April 15th but will still be accepted up to the 30th.  



 There is an opening for a commercial ALS protocol review committee member – the 
posting is on the MIEMSS website. They are looking to fill this position before the May 
meeting  

 Online Training Center Courses – known issue with a couple courses not allowing 
completions to go through. This is still being investigated. For courses that have been 
taken previously, the clinician is able to get a new certificate, but if the quiz is not also 
retaken then the new completion does not show up in ImageTrend.  

 EMSC has received the 2024 version of their reference cards. These will be distributed 
through the EMSOP pediatric champions. SOCALR also has the reference cards for 
distribution to commercial services. Education programs can request copies by emailing 
EMSC at pepp@miemss.org 

Adjournment  

Motion to adjourn was made by Marianne Warehime and seconded by Doug Beitzel. The 
meeting was adjourned at 10:43 a.m.  

 

Next meeting: Wednesday, May 15, 2024 at 10:00 a.m.  


